
Wildcats get back on winning
track in shutout of Paola

Sophomore Owen Marsh dribbles past the Paola defense Tuesday
during the Wildcats’ 5-0 victory over the Panthers.

After being on the wrong end of a pair of close matches, the
Louisburg boys soccer team wanted to get back in the win
column.

The Wildcats did that and then some Tuesday when they hosted
rival Paola in a Frontier League match. Louisburg scored four
second half goals and came away with a 5-0 victory over the
Panthers.

Louisburg improved its record to 4-10 as the Wildcats got a
big boost of confidence as the regular season inches toward a
close.

“We’ve been itching to get back into the win column since we
lost to Ottawa and then Tonganoxie,” Louisburg coach Bobby
Bovaird said. “It’s been rough this season taking so many
losses, but when you look at it, there were many winnable
games that could have gone our way if a few things had gone
differently. We just needed to get that confidence boost, and
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doing so against our rival Paola was a nice touch.

“Against Paola, we were able to get off more shots and crosses
than we’d done in any other game this season. That’s one thing
we really needed — to be able to have those offensive attacks
in a live game situation. Doing them at practice in scrimmages
is one thing, but getting the experience against an opponent
is where we really get to figure things out.”

Jose Cuevas scored two goals to lead the Wildcats Tuesday
against Paola.
The Wildcats dominated possession from the opening whistle and
had plenty of opportunities to score early. Louisburg only
found the back of the net one time in the first half on a goal
from Jose Cuevas on an assist from Emmett White.

Louisburg picked up the scoring in the second half as White
added two goals, including one that was assisted by Cuevas.



Freshman Brody Bovaird scored his first varsity goal, while
Cuevas also added another to give himself two scores in the
contest.

On the night, the Wildcats took 41 shots and had 14 that were
on target. White led the way with 12 shots, while Cuevas and
Owen Marsh each had eight.

Marsh, White and Jacob Brown each had an assist for Louisburg.

“The first half, we had so many shots that were way off target
and we weren’t getting the ball out wide for outside attacks
in the air,” coach Bovaird said. “Second half was a different
story. The guys played with more patience and more focus. We
got off twice as many crosses and we had nine shots on target.
It was definitely a matter of keeping the guys patient and
focused.

“When players start to realize that their attacks aren’t being
very effective, they often start thinking too much about it
and lose their focus. They start getting desperate and do
things that go against their training, and then before you
know it, the game looks more like herd-ball than soccer. I’m
proud of how the guys stayed focused and disciplined. They did
a much better job of playing up to our level Tuesday night.”



Dan Minster heads the ball away Tuesday against Paola.
The Wildcats weren’t tested much defensively and gave up just
one shot on the night to the Panthers. Goalie Evan Moreland
earned the clean sheet.

It was also a win off the field for Louisburg as it hosted its
annual Cancer Awareness Game and raised more than $1,500 for a
local family battling cancer.

“The  win  against  Paola  was  a  pretty  big  moral  victory,”
Bovaird said. “It was a game we were able to come out and get
some goals, it was against our big rival, and it was on our
Cancer Awareness night. The best thing about that game was
seeing  everyone  supporting  one  another.  So  much  positive
energy on the field and on the bench.”

Louisburg is back at it tonight as the Wildcats travel to
Turner. Varsity is slated to begin at 6 p.m.


